Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services

July 11, 2011

Minutes 

Present: Heidi Mansir, Mary Lou Dyer, Rich Cantz, Suellen Doggett, Edward Doggett, Bill Hughes, Laurie Raymond, Colin  Copeland, Jill Simpson, Barry Schklair, Diane Boas, Debra Milliken, Priscilla Burnette, Gil Moreno, Rachel Dyer, Matt Oliver, Brian Scanlon, Ken Olson, Karen Johnson, Mary Chris Bulger, Jen Jello, Aaron Sawyer, David Cowing, Bob Barton, Heidi Bodwell-Mills, Marie Taplin, Tyler Ingalls, Kevin Reilley, Darla S Chafin, Peter Stuckey, Beth Jones, Cullen Ryan, Samira Bouzrara.

Cullen welcomed the group and reviewed the agenda. The minutes from last meeting were accepted. 

Presentation by Bill Hughes, Program Manager @ DHHS, Office of Adult with Cognitive and Physical Disabilities. Bill provided an overview of the Support Intensity Scale (SIS) assessment tools soon to be used by Maine to determine need for support services:
What is SIS?
The Support Intensity Scale is an assessment tool that evaluates practical support requirements of a person with an intellectual disability. It measures support needs in the area of home living, lifelong learning, employment, health and safety, social activities, and protection and advocacy. 

The SIS should be administered by state employee, trained and certified by the SIS group. The SIS should be standardizing to the state of Maine. We are going to start with 500 assessments across the state of Maine for HSRI. It is going to be tiered system, where s/he will be place into a tier. The support intensity level is determined based on the total support needs. For instance, based on an individual level where s/he likes to live depends on their tier rank.

History of the SIS: 

Six years ago they were not standardizing rates in the state of Maine. We needed to move to a rating system, which we did. Along with that, it was the intent to have an allocation tool to determine the level of support the person needed, and provide it to the individual along with the rate. We did the rate, but we never got to the assessment tool. So we did not move forward. From there how do we establish what individuals need? At this point adult services have continued to do that through the person center plan process which is a good approach, but for most people it wasn’t a fair approach. We continued to strive to develop an assessment process. In the meantime the SIS, which was developed by Association of Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities (AIDD), established an assessment tool that was not originally intended to do resource allocation, but due to the lack of tools in the adult DD, the state went for the SIS as an allocation process. 

We asked the mental health team Human Service Research Institute (HSRI) to come to Maine. On the first day they did an internal meeting with the staff. On the second day they were invited to get an initial orientation into the SIS and the work they will do with us around it. They evaluated current human services programs and procedures, and developed sound strategies for their reform as needed. The team at HSRI is working with key stakeholders to design and implement mental health program planning, budgeting, needs assessment, quality insurance, and administrative for improved service delivery that lead to recovery and advance the quality of life for persons with an intellectual disability. 

The 1st thing we need to do is analyze where we are now, and what are our challenges? This coalition has been doing a lot of work, and we have an opportunity in this process to take a look at that, and probably make some decisions now on what the system is going to look like in the future, and what can we afford. We created group homes, and the question is do we need more, or less in the future? Are they the right group homes? What service model will we need in the future to support your sons/daughters? To reduce the wait list and to meet needs, we are working hard at looking at different alternative to reduce our cost. This year we have been successful in bringing people off the wait list, 7 to 8 people per month on section 21, and 80 people total into section 29 out of the waiting list.

We decided to use the SIS for an allocation tool in the state of Maine. We started that process at the meeting last month. The goal here is to get a fair and equitable distribution of resources, but the concern is because we don’t have an allocation tool, we don’t have fairness in our budget. We hired HSRI to appraise our current program. We are the 2nd or 3rd in average cost on the waiver program in the country. Our average cost per person is $102,000.

Comment: Mary Lou Dyer clarified that the national figure of the average waiver cost is being compared to many of other waivers throughout the country, and that is not the norm. Maine’s waiver provides residential habitation and individualized supported living services. Other states do not include residential services, because they still have the institutions, which the cost is separate from the waiver program.

Question:  Is this assessment overwriting the assessment done in high school?

Answer:    This is not an eligibility assessment. This is an assessment of level of need, and the individual has to be in the system.

Comment: Brian added that the important thing about the tool is how we can provide a sufficient level of services to everyone in the system. It places each person from the ones that need the most support to the ones that need less. HSRI is going to help us put people in the right line. The challenge for HSRI is to work with us on how to utilize section 21 and 29 funding to make a formula to catch everyone’s needs within the system.

Question: Would people lose the services because of the tool? For instance someone that is already in group home placement could be pushed out into another kind of shared living.

Answer: That is not our intention to do that. What will happen is that the people in group homes will be rearranged based on their needs.



End of presentation.
Brief Updates:

· Legislation Report: None at this time

· DHHS Funding Update:

Mary Lou Dyer indicated that for the first time in 8 years, there were no cuts to children and adult services for people with developmental disabilities.  It was noted that other areas were subjected to cuts, and that Speaking Up for Us testified bravely neither for nor against the budget to show solidarity with other vulnerable populations. 
· Housing Funding Update: None at this time 

Other Updates:

.

· Maine Development Services Oversight and Advisory Board:  No report.  

· Review of Feedback and or new postings on the Coalition Website: No feedback provided at the meeting.  Cullen welcomed ongoing feedback.  

www.maineparentcoalition.org
Section 8 Campaign Update – Section Eight Voucher Reform Act, preferences for DD populations.

Cullen will be down in DC later this week meeting with our Senators, and Representatives. He will be talking about section 8 as a top priority. It helps that we were having this campaign for folks that been involve in here talking about it. It is a top priority of this coalition. We had been able to make it the top priority issue for the National Alliance to End Homelessness and the National Low Income Housing Coalition. Having national coalitions move section 8 up to the top of their agenda helps us with our senators in term of sponsoring things like the Section Eight Voucher Reform Act (SEVRA). 

Update on the DD Continuum of Care:  

Cullen: I have been thinking of the history of this group that starting the implementation of the Continuum of Care. I have been hearing language all throughout today’s meeting, and I notice that changes are here. We are watching people include technology, making sure people have a sense of independence, and are in a position to take some risk but live more independently. All of these ideas that this group is formulating focus discussion on how we can move it from the situation where the system wants to change, but remains resistant to change because of concern about safety and bureaucratic rules. We need somehow move it to the next stage where we see through these changes and there is an acceptance of some risk counterbalanced with community inclusion for everyone. 
For detailed progress on the DD Continuum of Care refer to the last minutes posted on the website. Next Subcommittee meeting will be August 1.  Note:  Some people asked if this was an open meeting; this is a standing and established subcommittee with 9 parents (two of whom are also service providers) and 6 DHHS representatives.  There was an effort to create balance in representation from different parts of the state, both from parents and DHHS.  This is a working group that has built some internal trust for functionality, so it is probably best considered more of a closed group seeing through a task from the broader Coalition, and a group which reports back to the Coalition and vice versa.  Please contact Cullen if you have any questions or concerns.  
Next meeting: August 8, 2011 12-2pm, ** DHHS, 161 Marginal Way, Portland ** – our usual location is not available for three months. 
Unless otherwise decided:  All Coalition meetings are the second Monday of the month from 12-2pm (at 307 Cumberland Avenue in Portland after September; see above for June, July, and August).  
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